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Baseball and Softball Association
P.O. Box 732
   Montgomeryville, PA 18936

Board Meeting
January 5, 2016
8:00 PM – Montgomery Township Building

MEETING MINUTES

EXECUTIVE BOARD ATTENDANCE:  Brian Ferko, Mike Simpson, Joe Romanoski, Tony Lauerman, Eric Pelletier, Rick Ray

COMMISSIONER/DIRECTOR ATTENDANCE:  Mike Kuczborski

MEMBER ATTENDANCE: Jason Page, Louis Cohen, Sal Astolfi, Tom Haley, Alex Olimpo, Jim Cashley, Tim Lyons

Meeting Called to Order: 8:04 PM
Call to Order:    Tony Lauerman called the meeting to order, Eric Pelletier seconded 




1. Call to Order

2. Approval of December 2015 Minutes – Eric Pelletier Moved to approve, Mike Simpson seconded; December 2015 minutes approved unanimously


3. President Report

· Park Board Meeting – Update on Field Costs
· Board members attended last month’s Montgomery Township Park Board meeting and spoke with them about the league concerns about the field use fee.  Township Park Board agrees with our position and concerns.
· Bottom Line – a fee for field use is coming but will be deferred for the 2016 season. Next season there will be a fee for field use.
· Reviewed with the Park Board all of the things we do for field maintenance etc.  The Park Board wants to continue good relationship with MTBSA moving forward.
· MTBSA Board will continue to work with the Park Board regarding the planned implementation of a fee try and push this fee off as far into the future as we canin order to not put undue pressure/cost on the Montgomery Township residents signing their children up to play Softball and Baseball.
1. Our position/concern is what does MTBSA the families paying the fee receive for this money?
2. MTBSA will continue the conversation with the Park Board.
3. We would look to utilize the free fields as much as possible.
· MTBSA Board asked Park Board how where did they come up with the fee number – the Park Board answer was that they were not aware of what the ultimate cost would be to MTBSA but it was driven from the cost structure of other Townships as well as what is charged to MBA for use of the new Community Center.

	
4. Vice President Admin Report 

Registration Update –
We have posted signs and included information in local schools. Asked for a contact at Bridle Path Elementary.
Extra signs can be placed on folks lawns in high traffic areas.
Walk-In registration is Saturday January 9, 9A-12P at the township building
Our registration will end 2/7.  From 2/8 to 2/19 we will charge a late registration fee of $25 per registrant
Mike Kuczborski commented that he does not like the language of a late fee.  We had discussed a full registration fee and an early fee.  Brian Ferko responded that he wants to keep in happens to like tothe late fee language as we need to drive people to register on time so that we can start the process for teams/uniforms/etc.  
Language on communication to the league members is softer than stating a late fee.  It states will be an additional 25 dollar fee.
We will allow T-Ball, Rookie, and Pony players to register up to 2/21 with no late (additional) fee (Feb 21st is deadline for submission of uniform order)
The following are our numbers as of the meeting – MTBSA encourages everyone to register as soon as possible – 
Boys
	Age Group
	Division
	Actual 2015
	Current 2016
	Difference

	5 Yr. Old
	5 Yr. T-Ball
	43
	3
	-40

	6 Yr. Old
	6 Yr. T-Ball
	46
	8
	-38

	7 Yr. Old
	Rookie
	67
	8
	-59

	8 Yr. Old
	Single A
	69
	5
	-64

	9 Yr. Old
	Minors
	43
	9
	-34

	10 Yr. Old
	
	51
	5
	-46

	11 Yr. Old
	Majors
	53
	4
	-49

	12 Yr. Old
	
	38
	7
	-31

	13-16 Yr. Old
	Connie Mack
	89
	9
	-80

	
	Totals
	499
	58
	 


 
Girls
	Age Group
	Division
	Actual 2015
	Current 2016
	Difference

	5 Yr. Old
	Girls T-Ball
	20
	1
	-19

	6 Yr. Old
	
	30
	6
	-24

	7 Yr. Old
	Pony
	39
	2
	-37

	8 Yr. Old
	
	31
	3
	-28

	9 Yr. Old
	Minors
	34
	4
	-30

	10 Yr. Old
	
	27
	1
	-26

	11 Yr. Old
	Majors
	12
	2
	-10

	12 Yr. Old
	
	10
	0
	-10

	13+
	VIG
	2
	3
	1

	
	Totals
	205
	22
	-183


 

	
5. Vice President Baseball Report
· Training at Head First – no more than 15 kids per session
· $225 for 1.5 hours including a trainer for that time
· If receive more than 15 kids signed up – could add a session
· March to April time frame for these sessions
· Deciding how much to charge per player for these sessions.
· Divisions same as for last year as long as numbers remain same in registration
· MK question – should members of MTBSA become a squeaky wheel with the Township.  Concern is should we upset the good relationship we have with the township?  If was agreed we would continue to work the process and keep discuss any updates as they occur.
· New equipment on order – batter box templates, L screens
· Nets have been put away for the winter – except at Rose Twig cage.
· Jim Cashley question-  Use of sling in Single A this season?  Board response – yes the sling will be used.

6. Vice President Softball Report

· Commissioner Nominations
· Pony Commissioner  - Alex Olimpo
· Travel Commissioner – Dom Paciola
· Minors commissioner – Rod Orth
· Need Tball and Majors commissioners.  Nominate after registration
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7. Vice President Finance Report
Treasurer Report
	15000 dollars – advances to travel teams and Cooperstown included there
Snack Stand Report
	Prepared snack stand for the winter – the stand is now locked up
	Vince Valenzuela will head up the snack stand again
Fund Raising
	Mike Kuczborski will head up that effort.


8. Vice President Fields Report
· WS4 was reconditioned
· Videos will be posted to the website to demo how best to care for the fields by volunteers
· Developed a system where dedicated volunteers are set up for specific fields
· Have initial prep handled for each field (maybe 1-2 people for each field)
· Greg from township willing to attend meeting and do on field demo of field maintenance.
· Question about the netting on WS2 to prevent the foul balls from going onto WS1.  We continue to discuss with Park Board – related to fees for field use.  Also in this discussion includes fencing on first base side of WS1 to keep foul balls from going into pond.
· MK – netting along third and first base side of WS2 – would township indemnify league as related to safety of people walking along the pathway.
· Field equipment purchase – actively looking at machines with financing options.  Would need to train people to use this equipment.

9. Old Business  - None reported
10. New Business – None reported
Next Meeting Tuesday February 2 2016 8 PM Township Building

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM Joe Romanoski moved to adjourn. Tony Lauerman second
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